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CIL HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

Further Adjournment of the Special General Meeting

Acquisition of share interest in the Company by an Executive Director ("Acquisition")

Breach of Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of 

Listed Companies as a result of the Acquisition

The adjourned special general meeting of the shareholders of CIL Holdings Limited (the "Company") held today was further adjourned to Monday 26 February 2001 at 9:30 a.m. at the same place.

Mr. Ke Jun Xiang, the Deputy Chairman and Executive Director of the Company notified the Company of his acquisition of beneficial interest in 1,500,000,000 shares of the Company on 19 January 2001. The acquisition constitutes a breach of the Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of Listed Companies as a result of the said acquisition and the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited reserves its right to take further action as appropriate.

The Board of Directors of the Company (the "Board") announces that the adjourned special general meeting of the Company held an 20 January 2001 regarding the proposed placing of new shares, proposed issue of settlement shares and the general mandate to issue new shares as respectively described in the announcement of the Company dated 18 December 2000 and the circular dated 30 December 2000, was further adjourned to Monday, 26 February 2001 at 9:30 a.m. at Suite 2601 Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 Harbour Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong.  

The reason of the adjournment was that a shareholder, holding approximately 4.6% interest in the issued share capital of the Company, requested for a further adjournment of the meeting on the ground that he would like to consider the announcement of the audited results for the year ended 30 June 2000 before he would further consider the settlement agreements. The Board considers that it would be for the interest of the Company to allow the adjournment of the meeting for the shareholders to consider the matters as set out in the notice dated 30 December 2000.  The notice for the adjourned special general meeting to be held on 26 February 2001 will be sent to shareholders as soon as possible. 

The Directors further announces that the Board has just been notified of that Mr. Ke Jun Xiang, the Deputy Chairman and Executive Director of the Company through his wholly-owned company namely Global Work Management Limited, on 19 January 2001, entered into a sale and purchase agreement to purchase 1,500,000,000 ordinary shares of HK$0.01 each, representing approximately 27.77% of the existing issued share capital, of the Company from various independent parties who are independent of and not connected with the Company and  the directors, chief executives, or substantial shareholders of the Company or any of its subsidiaries or their respective associates, through procurement intermediates and become the single largest shareholder of the Company.  Prior to the purchase, Mr. Ke did not have interest in the shares of the Company.  The acquisition constitutes a breach of the Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of Listed Companies as a result of the said acquisition and the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited reserves its right to take further action as appropriate.


Order of the Board


CIL Holdings Limited 


Joseph Szeto


Chairman

Hong Kong, 22 January 2001

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the i-Mail.
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